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Dear Friends and Supporters, 
 

     It seems that our “monthly” newsletter  has been changing to a bimonthly or quarterly note.   
So sorry for not keeping you up on what has been happening. 
 

     We have had a lot of precipitation this year, with both snow and rain.  There were days we 
were thankful that it rained, otherwise it would have been feet of snow.  Other times, we got the 
snow and it did add up.   There are still piles and some snow in the shaded areas.  We did not 
see the sun much during the winter or so far this spring.   
 

     Besides snow removal, Clyde and Nate have kept busy with fire related activities,  Janet has 
had a couple basket days and a craft fair, Abbie helped Janet and shoveled snow for the 
neighbors, and Alex helped everybody.  Grandma Hudlet has plans to visit with family in Ari-
zona in April. 
 

     In March, a couple of guys from Iowa were here and put  a roof over the cooler box behind 
the pavilion.   There is so much space in the rafters we have joked about putting beds up there 
for the kitchen staff to take naps.  We will use it for storage.  This winter a pipe broke and 
flooded the Merchants Cabin.  The men were also able to remove the damaged floor boards and 
put down new ones.  We still need a pad in order to replace the carpet.    
 

     There are several things coming up this spring including Basket Retreats for Janet and Abbie.  
Several fire training activities have also been slated to use our facility.  Some trainings will in-
clude lodging and meals and some will not.  We are seeing God expand the use of this facility 
and we pray it will all be done to reach more for Christ.   
 

     So far this summer we have three work groups and four family reunion type groups sched-
uled. We are thankful for each one of these.   
 

     We pray that more Christians will see the lost in our own country.   There are many whose 
hope  needs to be in the Lord, not in the things they have depended on for so long.  Please pray 
for us as we try to minister to those around us who need Christ’s redeeming love.  Thank you 
again for your prayers and financial gifts which help keep this ministry serving the needs of those 
around us.   

Clyde, Janet, & Family 




